From: Sent:

Electoral Boundaries Review Mailbox Friday, 25 August 2023 1:24 PM

To:

Subject:

Davin Janes **288 OR**

W.A.E.C. RECORDS

FILE No. DST 0152

DATE:

18 AUG 2023

ACTION BY:

From: Andrew Campbell <ceo@northampton.wa.gov.au>

Sent: Friday, 18 August 2023 2:30 PM

To: Electoral Boundaries Review Mailbox <boundaries@waec.wa.gov.au>

Subject: Objection to Electoral Boundary Proposal 2023

[External Email] This email was sent from outside the organisation. Be cautious, particularly with links and

All SPAM emails must be reported using the instructions on the intranet.

To Whom It May Concern

Please be advised that at the meeting held 18 August 2023, the Council of the Shire of Northampton resolved:

"That the Shire of Northampton object to the 2023 Review of the Western Australian electoral Boundaries on the following basis:

- 1. The reduction in electorates in the region from three to two is not supported on the basis it decreases the number of Members of Parliament and adequate representation in the region;
- 2. Means of Communication, Means of Travel and Distance from Capital: The proposed Mid West electorate is vast in area and will not possibly allow a Member of Parliament to adequately represent the electorate due to extreme distance and the lack of air transport options. As an example, to drive from one end of the electorate to the other by road would take up to 14 hours;
- 3. Communities of Interest: The proposed Mid West electorate has a clear divergence of Communities of Interest due to the size of the electorate particularly in the activities undertaken in various areas. To group all of these different communities into the same electorate will potentially create division between regional communities making adequate representation from the Member of Parliament complex and difficult; and
- 4. Local Government Boundaries: The Shire of Northampton remains divided into two electorates and this should be altered to include the entire Shire district incorporated into either the proposed Geraldton electorate or the proposed Mid West electorate to enable all communities of the Shire of Northampton to be unified under one electorate."

If you have any queries relating to the objection, please let me know.

Regards

Andrew Campbell Chief Executive Officer

Manage 187794

DOC-603983

P: 99341202 <u>ceo@northampton.wa.gov.au</u> www.northampton.wa.gov.au



Disclaimer by the Shire of Northampton. This email is private and confidential, if you are not the intended recipient, please advise us by return email immediately, and delete the email and any attachments without using or disclosing the contents in any way. The views expressed in this email are those of the author, and do not represent those of the Shire unless this is clearly indicated. You should scan this email and any attachments for viruses. The Shire accepts no liability for any direct or indirect damage or loss resulting from the use of any attachments to this email.

Acknowledgement of Country: The Western Australian Electoral Commission acknowledges the Traditional Owners of the lands on which our electoral activities take place. We pay our respects to Elders past, present and emerging.